
 

Sarah Redfern High School 
 

Tuesday 13 October, 2020 

Dear Year 12 Parent or Caregiver and 2020 HSC Students,  

Update on HSC Exams 
 

I write to provide you information about the plans our school is putting in place to ensure this year’s HSC exams run 
as smoothly as possible for all students. The NSW Education Standards Authority (NESA) and the Department of 
Education have released guidelines for schools to conduct a COVID-19 safe HSC examination and put plans in place to 
minimise the chance of disruption. I want to congratulate all our students, staff and their families for their incredible 
fortitude in what has been a challenging year for us all.  
 
We know our students have worked hard for the HSC and it is important that our exams proceed as planned next 
week. The most important priorities for our students is that they keep studying, stay healthy and turn up for their 
exams on time. To support their success during this dynamic time, we have enclosed the following: 
 

• A copy of the exam timetable for our school including the exact room location for your child’s/your exam. 
• A copy of the HSC Exam Safety protocols 
• A copy of the COVID-19 safe expectations for students 

 
If a student is unwell or appears unwell 
If your child has a pre-existing condition that presents similarly to flu-like symptoms, speak to your doctor/GP now 
and contact the school.  If on the day of the exam your child feels unwell with flu-like symptoms, they should stay 
home and get tested. It is important you visit the doctor and get a doctors certificate and be tested for COVID-19 as a 
precaution. Be sure to tell the testing facility that your child is a HSC student as they will fast-track their results.  
 
 On the morning of each exam your child will be asked if they are unwell with flu-like symptoms. If your child says 
‘yes’, they will not be able to sit the exam and will be asked to leave and seek medical attention.  
 
If you know your child is unwell it is better to keep them home. We want all our students to sit their exams but 
sometimes events happen that are beyond our control. If your child is unwell and misses their exam please contact 
the school. Students who are unwell will be eligible for illness and misadventure and we will help you through this 
process.  
 
Alternative Exam Venue 
We have also secured an additional exam venue in the unlikely event that our school needs to close on the day of an 
exam. In the event of a COVID-19 case within our school community, students will be required to travel to Ingleburn 
High School (Oxford Rd, Ingleburn. T: 9605 6165) to sit their HSC exams. SRHS students will sit exams in the school 
hall, including separate spaces for students with Disability Provisions, along with all the same sanitisation supports.  
 
If there are any changes to exam details we will communicate with HSC students through students’ Department email 
address and place a notification on our website, Facebook and Instagram page. These will be the only source of 
communication for these types of notifications. If in doubt, please call the school on 9820 1566. 
 

Continued overleaf   
 
 
 
 
 

1 Monaghan St 
Minto NSW 2566 

Ph: 9820-1566 
Fax: 9820-3050 

 

https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/covid-19/coronavirus-advice/hsc/hsc-exam-info-for%20schools
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/covid-19/coronavirus-advice/hsc/covid-19-illness-and-misadventure#lfhcategory


 
 

 
 
 
We have enclosed a map here; however, we urge all students and their families to develop a travel plan in advance to 
ensure that they arrive to each exam on time, half an hour prior to the start time. Note that Ingleburn High School can 
be accessed via bus and train services if a private car in unable to be arranged.  
 
In the event that we are required to re-locate any HSC exams to Ingleburn High School, our team will work with students to 
complete Illness and Misadventure paperwork with you as per NESA procedures. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Graduation Ceremony 
As per our letter at the end of last term, we have distributed invitations and guidelines for the upcoming Graduation 
Ceremony on Friday 13 November. It is vitally important that all students and their families follow the strict COVID-safe 
guidelines and return the RSVP details as a matter of urgency.  
 
Year 12 Formal 
Similarly, we have received some payments from students to secure tickets to the Formal on Wednesday 25 November at 
Camden Lakeside Golf Club; however, we encourage students to pay at the front office prior in the coming week to avoid 
disappointment.  Invitations were distributed at the end of last term; tickets are $80.  
 
 
As with all events and plans this year, we will continue to follow the Department of Education’s advice regarding COVID-
safe expectations for schools. In the event that we are required to amend any of Year 12 plans, we will communicate this in 
writing via our website, social media (facebook and Instagram). We encourage our entire school community to regularly 
check these platforms to ensure that you’re receiving the latest updates. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 

Lyndy Clowry    
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

This is a copy of the SRHS HSC Exam Timetable; please highlight your relevant exams. 

Exams are held in the COMMON ROOM. Some will also be held in the LIBRARY: Disability 
Provisions (Level 1 or 3) and the EALD English Exams (Level 1).  

It is vitally important that you arrive 20-30 minutes prior to the official start time as there 
will be additional COVID screening procedures at the entry to your exam room. You must 
wait in the quad between the Common Room and the library and then leave the premises 
immediately at the conclusion of your exam. 

The spaces will be sanitised regularly with hand santitiser readily available and masks 
provided upon request. Please ensure you bring your own equipment with you. 



 



 



 

 


